
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
INCORPORATED VILLAGE OF BAYVILLE 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Trustees of the Incorporated Village of 

Bayville will hold a public hearing commencing at 6:45 PM on Monday, September 26, 2022, at 
the Bayville Village Hall, 34 School Street, in said Village.  
 
The hearing will be on whether to enact Proposed Local Law 2022-D which will add Chapter 8. 
Bamboo to the Village Code for the purpose of prohibiting the planting and growing of bamboo, 
as defined by this proposed local law, within the Incorporated Village of Bayville and to 
establish penalties for violations of said prohibition. 
 

A copy of Proposed Local Law 2022-D is posted on the Village of Bayville’s website, 
which may be found at: 

 
https://bayvilleny.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/08/Bamboo-Prohibition-PLL-2022-D.pdf 

 
Proposed Local Law 2022-D may also be viewed at the Bayville Village Hall, 34 School 

Street, Bayville, NY 11709 where it may be reviewed between the hours of 8:30 AM and 4:30 
PM, Monday through Friday, excepting holidays, from the date of this notice to the time of the 
hearing. 
 
Persons who may suffer from a disability, which would prevent them from participating in said 
hearing, should notify Maria Alfano-Hardy, Village Clerk-Treasurer, at (516) 628-1439 in 
sufficient time to permit such arrangements to be made to enable such persons to participate in 
said hearing. 
 

By Order of the Board of Trustees 
Incorporated Village of Bayville 
 
Maria Alfano-Hardy 
Village Clerk-Treasurer 
 
Dated: August 31, 2022 
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